
Martha's Vineyard Intergroup 
PO Box 1058 
Oak Bluffs, MA 02557 
Help Line 508-627-7084 
Website: aaonmv.org 

Minutes of the meeting held November 20, 2024 

Stacy W Chair 
Jim K Vice Chair 
Kristen B Treasurer 
Heather S Secretary  
Mark I Alternate GSR 
Dave S Commitment Liaison 

Representatives Present 
Jessica B (Sunday 11am), Robert M (Sunday Living Sober), Amanda C 
(Wednesday Women’s), Suzanne P (Thursday Noon), Elizabeth R (Thursday 
night women’s), Tom H (Saturday 10am), Emily H (Campground) 

Attendees Present  
Laura W, Kathy D 

Meeting brought to order by the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting 
were read and accepted. 

Treasurer's Report 10/17/24 - 11/20/24 
Opening Balance: ………………… $5,611.91 
Debits: 
One Box ……………………….….. $31.30 
Verizon ……………………………. $55.63 
Tent rental for sober fest……..…...$150.00 

Contributions: 
Sunday beach meeting…………...$218.50 
Wednesday Woman’s.………....…$198.00 
Wednesday Men’s.…………….….$245.00 
Ending Balance…………………….$6,036.48 

The treasurer’s report was read and accepted. 

Archives-Laura is passing everything to Suzanne 

http://aaonmv.org/


GSR-Intergroup opted out of hearing the minutes  

Gosnold has been back up and running for almost two years, the parking will 
need to be renewed in January. If someone is interested in taking it over it 
involves coordinating a group to go, purchasing and reimbursement of boat 
tickets, there are two points of contact with Gosnold. Jail is great there are three 
men with sponsors going through the book. There is no longer a limit on how 
many men can apply to attend that meeting.  

Website and schedules-took the Chappy meeting off the website. Mark I will ask 
Chris C if the new Thursday night meeting is an open meeting and what the 
format is. The Young People’s meeting may be moving locations. We will wait 
until next month to discuss printing more schedules. Someone will look further 
into how the chair app works. 

New business 

We need a venue for December’s Intergroup meeting to be held. Possibly the 
Center for living where the men’s meeting is held. 

The hotline got a call about the November 30th Candlelight meeting-they are 
using the church and the meeting will not be able to be held there.  

Cape Cod Intergroup discussed their nonprofit status and suggested not to 
pursue it unless we have to. It requires proving a lot to the IRS. 

Thanksgiving Alcathon-set and ready to go. All positions are filled, flyers are 
passed out. 

Christmas Alcathon-discussed what is required as a chair. Amanda C 
volunteered to be the chair.  

Kristen B purchased another airpot and will be reimbursed for it. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:25pm. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Heather Y S Secretary 
Next meeting in person will be Wed, December 18, 2024 location to be 
determined.


